
Senior Coordination Advisory Committee 

Minutes for 17th July 2013 at Norwood Squash Centre 6pm 

Present: A.Edwards, J.Feltrin, M.Wolff, G.Devizio 

1) Welcome 

2) Apologies: A.Ryan, R.Hewitt, B.Hewitt 

3) Senior Tournaments 

Brief overview of all senior tournaments that have been conducted this year and a quick note of 

future tournaments for the year. Tournament entrants have improved in the last 12 months and so 

has the amount of tournaments available to play. 

Judy Feltrin as part of the Referees Committee has taken note of future tournaments and is keen to 

assist in providing referees for the future tournaments. Andrew Edwards will contact Alex Ryan and 

get him to contact Judy in regards to referees for the NG Classic Squash Open. 

4) Pennant 

Number of pennant teams is about consistent with Autumn pennant. Final numbers are yet to be 

definite. 

5) Rankings Policy 

The State Senior Rankings was discussed and the committee needed to decide which had more 

weight in terms of ranking out of Matrix Points and head-to-head results. Based on previous rankings 

done, head-to-head results were seen as more important when the matrix was close between two 

players. The head-to-head results would only be seen as relevant if the two player in question had 

played each other twice within the last 6 months. Based on this approach Nathaniel Wolff would be 

ranked in the number 10 position ahead of Lucas Norman. 

6) University Games 

Assistance would be provided to University Squash Teams travelling to the Australian University 

Games in September in order to promote them continuing in the sport and encourage them to play 

and build the clubs at University level. A figure of approximately $90 per player (up to 5 players) per 

gender, per team was suggested but funds will only be allocated if Universities also contribute to 

teams. Squash SA will match University contributions which may change the approximate figure of 

$90 per player. This will be put forward to the board for ratification at the next board meeting. 


